
  Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

      18 July 2010

The meeting was called to order at 0935 by Barbara Riddy.  16 Members were present.
1.     Minutes of Last Meetings
Moved by Doug Wakefield: that the Minutes of the 20 Jun 10 meeting be accepted.   

    Seconded by Jeremy Howard.                                                                                           Carried
2.    Executive Meeting Report   
   The Executive did not meet due to lack of a quorum.
3. Financial

Treasurer’s Report.  
The net income for June was -$1,049.81

The net income year-to-date is $6,994.86

            Moved by Al Brust: that the Treasurer’s report be accepted.   

            Seconded by Kevin Palmer.                                                                                                 Carried
Update to Fuel Terminal
Moneris, the company which processes credit card payments from our fuel terminal, advised that the terminal would have to be upgraded to handle new security features in credit cards.  The Treasurer spoke with QT Technologies, the company which provides our card reader, and determined that the most cost-effective way to handle the required upgrade is to purchase a Gold Service Agreement, which he did at a cost of $995 (US).  Request for reimbursement deferred, awaiting receipt for conversion to CDN money.

Pop Machine.  
Ken Plant has volunteered to manage both the beer and pop machines.  By email he reported that both machines are working properly and are showing a small profit.  He will provide a full report at the September meeting.

4. Committee Reports

a. Building – Peter Kroupa 
Peter has determined that the airport may be doing some crack sealing in September.  He will remain in contact with the airport and paving company to determine if we could have the sealing of cracks in our ramp done at that time and perhaps save money over the approximate cost of $3000 to have the work done on our own.                                   Action: Peter Kroupa                                            

b.  Parking – Jeremy Howard 
There are two parking spaces available.   Two others could be made available between the NFC building and the fence. 
c. Social – Vacant.  (NOTE: in the absence of a Social representative, please address any business in this area to the Secretary.)
d. Membership – Ken Griffith  (Absent)
Consideration of a membership application from Ken Thorsen was deferred pending discussion by the Executive.    
Ken Griffith advised nothing further to report in his absence.
e. Av-Gass – Manuel Erickson. (Absent) 
 Members expressed appreciation for Manuel’s efforts in producing a quality product.
Feedback and contributions to Av-Gass are encouraged.  Please contact Manuel 

at pilot80@shaw.ca
f.    Fuel – Al Brust. 
Fuel sold between 30 June and 14 July:  4,258 litres.

Fuel available as of 14 July: 40,877 litres.

There have been unconfirmed reports of fuel theft.  Members are encouraged to challenge unknown persons in the area.

5.        Announcements and Coming Events
a. BC Aviation Museum Fly-in 7 August.  A poster is on the notice board.
b. The winner of the NFC – Ray Erhart Memorial Bursary was Aric Cameron.   A thank-you note and photo were received and placed on the notice board.  Aric will use the Bursary to pursue training as a commercial pilot.
c. A request from Tim Sharp for a ride to the Seattle area was received and posted on the notice board.

d. There will be minor changes to the airspace in the Lower Mainland/Vancouver Island area on 29 July.  A new VNC will be in effect at that time.  See Aeronautical Information Circular 11/10.
Fly-ins/Air Shows
Heritage Flight Museum, Bellingham Airport.  Open Thurs, Fri and Sat 1200 to 1600.  Flying Day on 3rd Saturday of each month.  http://www.heritageflight.org/
12 Sep.  Poker Run  http://www.bccoast99s.com/file/Poker_Run.html
15-19 Sep.  Reno Air Races. Reno, NV

http://www.airrace.org/indexJS.php
6. Old Business
a. Status of Lease Negotiations
Lease negotiations are on pause.  Gordon Heys advised nothing further to report in his absence.


b.   Update on COPA Flight 91 Activities.
Jeremy Howard reported that he had detected little interest in re-activating the Flight.  It is not clear who was Captain of the dormant flight.  Barbara will determine who the last Flight Captain was and will investigate further what is required to re-activate the Flight.









      Action:  Barbara Riddy
c. General Aviation Information Session

Doug Wakefield reported that 8 Members of the Nanaimo Airport Commission, 4 Members of airport staff, and the Mayors of Nanaimo and Ladysmith have agreed to attend the session at the NFC on Tuesday, 20 July from 1900 to 2100.

The airport will provide a BBQ from 1800 to 1900.

The presentations will be given in our Hangar.  Brian Andrews will arrange for additional chairs.
d. Boundary with NFC Hangars
Ken Griffith was not present and there was no further information available.  Brian Andrews acknowledged a “gentleman’s agreement” existed with regard to NFC land use for the area in question.  

Derek Carter, President of NFC Hangars, stated that NFC Hangars had asked only for the boundary to be determined.  Once that is done both parties can discuss what actions, if any, are required.  

Awaiting confirmation of survey peg placement.          Action:  Ken Griffith

e.   
Fuel Terminal Keys


Derek Carter will give George Irbe keys to the fuel terminal.

7. 
New Business

Kevin Palmer volunteered to investigate the options for acquiring a projector for use in the meeting room.  The projector will be used to project information from a computer, either an existing computer or perhaps a laptop to be acquired with the projector.
8.
Next Meeting Date
15 Aug 10
Executive Meeting 0900
General Meeting 0930
9.       Adjournment   Moved by Brian Andrews: that the meeting be adjourned.  

Seconded by Kevin Palmer.                                                                                               Carried                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
         The meeting was adjourned at 1026.

Doug Wakefield
Secretary 
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